REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting
Held at the Club June 24, 2014
Present:  A constituted quorum
Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda
       Motion by Rick Gaucher, seconded by Donna Barber, that the agenda be adopted as presented.  
       Carried.  
2.0 Adoption of the Minutes
Motion by Dick Anderson, seconded by Dennis Butler, that the minutes of the AGM of 

June 27, 2013 be adopted. Carried.

3.0 President’s Report
President Joan Quinlan talked about the importance of all the people who step up to help the Club, many in a volunteer capacity.  She mentioned the work of:

- Our Club manager Jan Anderson, and also that Jan is now working with Jim Bingaman and 

        Joyce Butler so that they can help out when Jan is busy with things like family duties.


- Our game directors, without which there would be no games


- Those working the card dealing machine – She thanked Jason Larrivee for his past work and 

        support, and John Groves who has taken over the role of making the boards, and also said that 

        Don Norman and Bob Nell are now learning the ropes.


- All of those who look after kitchen duties, bring treats, and help out in so many other 

        volunteer capacities


- The Board of Directors, who contribute many many hours of work to help make our Club a

        success.  


- The work of Bill Kramer in spearheading our successful hosting of Community Bridge.

        She also acknowledged the work of Pat Beharry and Gaylene Spence in making this a

        success. 


- Gaylene Spence and Pat Beharry, for Thursday night “Bid and Play”.  She talked about how 

        this no-mps game presented a unique opportunity for people to come and practice the game in 

        a friendly, relaxed atmosphere that allowed for lots of discussion.  


- Bill Kramer – a special thank-you for all that he has brought to the Board during his tenure. 

        She said that he will be missed, as he is not seeking another term on the Board.
Joan said that as we look ahead, we will be looking to the members for new ideas.  The survey

being conducted at present should prove helpful.  She thanked members who have suggested ideas to the Board through Board members.  These ideas are always given thorough consideration, and she encouraged that members continue to do this.
4.0  Treasurer’s Report

Norma Barber presented the financial statement.  She noted that we had a very large drop in table count (258¼ tables less than last year).   However, our overall net income of negative $318.22 does not reflect this large drop, primarily with the influx of profit from Community Bridge ($3165), increased revenue from increased membership fees, and the moving of investments.  She also mentioned that a high interest account has been established to help with easy access of funds when needed to be transferred to chequing.  
Questions from the floor:

· Where is the Community Bridge listed? – Under Miscellaneous, but will be changed in the new 

      fiscal year to be reflected separately.

· How much did membership fees generate? - $4075 (note: some overlap of fiscal year, depending on time of year paid)

· Honorarium for Club Manager – has now been changed to be included in fiscal year awarded, rather than in June of the new fiscal year.  Therefore, it appears to be double for this year, but is just a matter of change of book-keeping

· Table fees – has this been a continued downward trend?– Yes, with this year being down $9617

Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Lise Lundlie, to accept the financial report of 2013-2014 as presented.  Carried
5.0  Old Business
There was none
6.0   New Business

        6.1  Partnership Group
             Bill Kramer spoke on behalf of Don Norman, who could not be at the meeting.  Don has 

               established a Google Group called RDBCPartnership to assist members in finding partners for 

               games.  Bill said that about 25 people have already signed up.  This is an easier way to
               find a partner than to make multiple phone calls.  Once on the list, you can send an email to

               the group stating that you are available to play and looking for a partner for a particular game 

               or games.  You will also receive emails from group members looking for a partner.  Once a 

               partner is found, another email quickly confirms that.  Bill also said that this could be a helpful 

               way to get a group together for a team game.  

               People can join by contacting Don Norman, or by email to 
                reginaduplicate.bridgeclub@gmail.com, or by checking off the column about partnerships on 
                the telephone directory information sheet.

6.2 Looking to the Future
President Joan Quinlan said she had done some research historically about our Club location.  She mentioned that we moved from our River Heights location to our present location in 1998.  At that time, we were fortunate to benefit from a grandfathering of our lease, being able to sign at the end of each 5-year period to extend our lease for another 5 years, for a total of four 5 year periods.  The last of these expires in June / 2018, with no opportunity to extend with the same conditions.  The cost to us would increase dramatically at that time, and no doubt be beyond our means.  Although our rent has stayed grandfathered at $938 per month since 1998, and would until 2018, our common area costs have gone up dramatically during the same time period.  At present we pay approximately $2500 per month in common area fees.  

If we wish to be a successful Club into the future, it is imperative that we come together as a whole group to develop a strategic plan for our future.  To this end this will be extraordinary meeting of the membership on Saturday July 5th, from 9:00 to 12:00, to initiate that process.  Joan said that this was an urgent meeting, whose purpose would be to brainstorm and discuss ideas for our future.  Input from members is vitally important.  We should be ready to think outside the box in developing our direction.  We all want what is best for the Club.  
In response to questions from members, Joan said that things like location, size of facility, types of games, times of games, etc, will be a part of the discussion, and we will try to have responses to the survey compiled as well by then.
6.3 Items brought forth from the floor

6.3.1 Art D’Entremont asked about the new format for listing results online.  He said he was not able to check the results for a recent game.  Although not sure about the specific game in question, Jan Anderson pointed out that the new format actually gives more information than before, listing each board individually including names of those played against, and comparative look by name of each pair playing the hand.

It was suggested that it took much longer to look through the results than with the way results were previously displayed.  
7.0 Election of Officers and Board Members for 2014-2015
Joan Quinlan presented the list of candidates

       The following slate of Officers was presented:

President

Joan Quinlan (incumbent)
Vice President
Nancy Welta (incumbent)
Treasurer

Norma Barber (incumbent)
Secretary

Ilsa Krukoff (incumbent)
The following slate of Board members at large was presented:
        Pat Beharry (incumbent)

Leslie Mortin (incumbent)
 
        Sandra Benson (incumbent)
Gaylene Spence (incumbent)
        Audrey Bruch (incumbent)

Dale Wilde

        Don Norman (incumbent)
                                      
The floor was opened to further nominations.   There were none.
Motion by Dick Anderson, seconded by Joyce Butler, that nominations cease and slate be accepted.
Carried.  The Board was approved by acclamation as presented.       
8.0 Trophies and Awards

Jason Larrivee made the presentations to the winners of our various championships, as well as recognizing the individual achievements of people who reached the milestones of Life Master,  and the 1000 Point Club.   He presented those present with either an individual trophy or two free plays.  Pictures were taken by Sandra Benson.  The winners’ names can be seen prominently displayed on the Wall of Fame.  A list of the winners is attached to these minutes, and will also be posted on our club web-site.  New Life Masters were recognized with trophies.  Special trophies were presented to Ilsa Krukoff who won the award as Joan Schneider Player of the Year, to Dale Wilde who won the award as Player of the Year for players under 100MP, and to Linda Anderson (not present) who won the award as Rookie of the Year.              
9.0 Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned by Doug Powley at 7:05 pm
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Following the AGM, the new Board met briefly to discuss the following:
- Approval of minutes of June 7, 2014, for posting
- Signing authority for fiscal year 2014-2015 on behalf of the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club.
- Date of first Board meeting of the new Board

Motion by Nancy Welta, seconded by Gaylene Spence, that the minutes of June 7, 2014 be adopted as circulated.  Carried.

Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Gaylene Spence, that the following Board members have signing authority on behalf of the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club for the fiscal year 2014-2015
    Joan Quinlan – President

Norma Barber - Treasurer
    Nancy Welta - Vice President 
Ilsa Krukoff - Secretary  
Carried
Amendment to Motion – It was pointed out that Club Manager Jan Anderson should be added.

Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Gaylene Spence, that the following Board members and officials have signing authority on behalf of the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club for fiscal year 2014-2015.

      Joan Quinlan – President
         Norma Barber – Treasurer        Jan Anderson – Club Manager
      Nancy Welta - Vice President        Ilsa Krukoff - Secretary  
Carried

Next meeting – July 19, 2014, 10:00 am
